

## MHHS Cross Code Advisory Group (CCAG) Headline Report

Issue date: 19/12/2024

Meeting number	<b>CCAG037</b>	Venue	<b>Virtual – MS Teams</b>
Date and time	<b>18 December 2024 14:00-16:00</b>	Classification	<b>Public</b>

### New / Outstanding Actions

Area	Ref	Action	Owner	Due
<b>M8 Code Implementation Update</b>	<b>CCAG37-01</b>	BSC to bring an update on Guidance Notes back to CCAG in January.	<b>Elexon (Christopher Day)</b>	<b>22/01/25</b>
<b>Summary and Next Steps</b>	<b>CCAG37-02</b>	Programme to cancel January CDWG1.	<b>Programme (PMO)</b>	<b>18/12/24</b>

### Decisions

Area	Ref	Decision
<b>Headline Report and Actions</b>	<b>CCAG-DEC63</b>	Headline Report of CCAG meeting held 27 November 2024 approved.

### RAID Items Discussed

RAID area	Description
None	

## Key Discussion Items

Area	Discussion
<b>Headline Report and Actions</b>	<p><b>DECISION:</b> Headline Report of CCAG meeting held 27 November 2024 approved (<b>CCAG-DEC63 – recording timestamp 00:03:20</b>).</p>
<b>Horizon Scanning Log</b>	<p>The DCUSA Representative did not attend but updates on DCP433 and DCP445 were provided in the meeting papers.</p> <p>The REC Code Manager provided updates on new REC changes, I0228 and I0230 as well as further updates on I0194, R0201 and R0208.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The Supplier Agent Representative queried if it's clear that I0230 is linked to MHHS when notifications are communicated out to PPs. The REC Code Manager confirmed the MHHS link is included in the title of the change.</li> <li>• The Supplier Agent Representative also queried if this new change would feature in the Clock. The REC Code Manager explained they wouldn't usually call out individual changes as they're raised in clock updates. They also added that they're also looking at raising it as a BSC change and potentially an issue into the Programme. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ The Programme confirmed they've spoken to the MAPs about the issue, and they've agreed to take it down but at the same time have raised a BSC issue.</li> <li>○ The Elexon Representative stated that they don't think this is BSC issue if its MAP isn't a BSC qualified role and is not Settlement impacting, they believed this to be more of a REC issue and didn't see the need for raising both.</li> <li>○ The REC Code Manager confirmed if the source of the data item is taken through a market message route, it would need to come through the DIP flows which is where they believe the overlap to be. They also added that it is a cross-code conversation and once it gets going, they will loop all relevant parties into the discussion.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• The REC Code Manager highlighted that there is a draft CP in relation to R0201 and queried if the BSC Representative has added this to the Horizon Scanning Log. The BSC Representative confirmed they are currently trying to get an update on the latest with the draft CP but will add it to the log in the meantime.</li> </ul> <p>The Programme stated that they expect to see Horizon Scanning Log updates from BSC at January CCAG.</p>
<b>Reporting Milestones, CCAG Risks and Post-M6 Change</b>	<p>The Programme provided an update on the milestone status, risks and post M6/pre M8 Code Change Activities.</p> <p>They applauded the whole Code workstream that has supported Ofgem to make an early decision on M7.</p> <p>They also provided an overview of the confirmation request they've had from Code Bodies around M8 and the next steps they are planning to take.</p> <p>The Programme provided an update on the Change Control log, acknowledging the prototype that has been published on the Collaboration Base. They confirmed that they are coming up to 50 logged changes and that they are happy to run through any changes at the next CCAG once people have had time to review them. They also added that for all of the changes that are Design log driven, they are using the same approach that was used at the end of the Code draft to copy the Design artefacts across, analyse and work out which Code artefacts they impact.</p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The Supplier Representative (Domestic) highlighted that they'd shared it with a couple of Suppliers, and they found it to be useful. They also added that they were happy with format and that it is being made publicly available. The Representative stated that it might be useful to also include a column that highlights the specific Code artefact it impacts. The Programme confirmed this is on the latest version but has not been fully populated yet as it still in the process of being updated. They also added that at a future point they will add in the known post M10 backlog that won't be progressed in the M8 cycle.</li> <li>• The REC Representative suggested that it would be wise to add in document version control early on to ensure it is clear from the start where the changes have been made. They also highlighted that they are slightly apprehensive about the post M10 Programme deferred changes. The Programme explained that is another good reason to have the list of deferred changes on the log so that CCAG can bring forward any changes they think can be corrected for M8 if it's not a material change and aligns with the Design. They also added that they are still trying to figure out the best way to embed version control into the log.</li> <li>• The Supplier Agent Representative queried that the file name of the log states it not operational. The Programme confirmed that this is because it is still a work in progress and until it clears CCAG endorsement, it's not an official live document. The Representative also asked, once it's ready to be released, do they plan on sending out comms to the rest of the industry. The Programme confirmed the plan is to send formal comms around the end of January, but it does also depend on how many inflight DINs there are and if there are any further Design Interim Releases.</li> </ul>
<b>M8 Code Implementation Update</b>	<p>The Code Bodies provided an update on the M8 Code Implementation/go-live.</p> <p>The Elexon Representative added that they're commencing work on the high-priority BSC Guidance Notes changes in January, and they've finalised the list of high priority Guidance Notes. The Programme added that it would be useful to bring an update back to CCAG in January on their latest progress.</p> <p><b>ACTION</b> – BSC to bring an update on Guidance Notes back to CCAG in January (<b>CCAG37-01</b>).</p>
<b>Summary and Next Steps</b>	<p><b>ACTION</b> – Programme to cancel January CDWG1 (<b>CCAG37-02</b>).</p>

**Next CCAG: 22 January 2025 at 10am**

**Next CDWG1: Cancelled**

## Attendees

### **Chair**

Chris Welby (CW)

### **Role**

SRO Chair

### **Industry Representatives**

Christopher Day (CD)

Paul Saker (PS)

Clare Hannah (CH)

Neil Dewar (ND)

Andrew Wallace (AW)

Lawrence Jones (LJ)

Jenny Sarsfield (JS)

Bradley Baker (BB)

Andrew Green (AG)

Elexon Representative

Supplier Representative (Domestic)

Supplier Agent Representative

National Grid ESO Representative

REC Representative

BSC Representative

DIP Manager

DCC Representative

Supplier Representative (I&C Suppliers)

### **MHHS Programme**

Andrew Margan (AM)

Katie Dyson (KD)

Jason Brogden (JB)

Paul Pettitt

Matthew McKeon (MM)

Steven Bradford (SB)

Kevin Spencer (KS)

Code Lead

PMO Governance Analyst

Industry SME

Design Lead

### **Other attendees**

Harriet Truss (HF)

Andy MacFaul (AM)

Mark DeSouza (MD)

Sinead Quinn (SQ)

Tim Newton (TN)

Zahra Pervez (ZP)

REC Code Manager

Ofgem

Elexon

Ofgem

Gemserv

IPA

### **Apologies**

David Kemp (DK)

Jenny Boothe (JB)

Rhiannon Harrison (RH)

Kanchan Thite (KT)

Fahreen Japp (FJ)

John Lawton (JL)

Fungai Madzivadondo (FM)

DCC Representative

Ofgem

PWC

PWC

Ofgem

DCUSA Representative

Energy Networks Representative

